
 
 
Upton Warren Parish Council Meeting on Wednesday 3rd September 2014. 
 
PRESENT. 
Councillors – T. Dunkley (Vice Chair). C. Poole.  I. James.  R. Edgington. 
APOLOGIES. 
Councillor Scott.  District Councillor Mrs. J. Pearce.  County Councillor Broomfield. 
In the absence of the Chairman the Vice Chairman presided over the Meeting. 
MINUTES. 
The Minutes of the last Meeting on Wednesday 14th May 2014 were approved by the Council 
and signed by the Vice Chair as a true record. 
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. 
PROGRESS REPORT. 

1) BYWATER FARM.   No further information available. 
2) RESPONSE TO LOCAL ISSUES.   It was agreed that if any contentious planning 

application or issue which required a swift response a short meeting be called to discuss 
course of action. 

3) CHARITIES.   Lacey’s Educational Fund.  £411. 24 remained in the bank account.  
Allocation of grants was at the discretion of the trustees. 

4) WEBSITE.   Old website cancelled.  The website was now up and running  linked to 
Worcestershire County Council, thanks to Councillor James for his experienced 
knowledge.   
Saunders Apprenticeship Charity to be advertised. 

FINANCE. 
Cheques were drawn in favour of:- 
HMRC (PAYE) £70. 00.  Mrs. G. Pinfield (half year salary) £560. 00.  Aztec Adventure £20. 00 
(Room Hire).  David Miles £546. 00 (Lengthsman 3 months).  Mrs. G. Pinfield £67. 00 
(Expenses). 
Proposed by Councillor Edgington, seconded by Councillor Poole. 
PLANNING. 
Land at Swan Lane, Upton Warren – Proposed new dwelling – Objection – grounds - within the 
green belt. 
Solar Park – Potential PV Energy Generation on land at Rectory Farm – No planning application 
received at this point in time.  Councillors were uneasy with the anticipated proposal. 
MATTERS FOR ACTION. 
An increase in local traffic at Rectory Lane was a potential hazard to horse riders, a request be 
made to Worcestershire Highways for a warning sign. 
A request for speed bumps in Swan Lane was rejected due to the absence of street lighting. 
 
There being No Further Matters for Discussion the Vice Chairman closed the Meeting at 
8.45pm. 


